
Dear Editor, 

We revised the manuscript in accordance with your suggestion and then the standard of English spelling and 

grammar has been improved by a professional, mother-tongue consultant. 

In the revised manuscript, the changes are colored in yellow. 

 

Many thanks for your help. 

Best regards, 

Antonella Senese and co-authors 


